From: "Lissa McKinney" < lmck01@comcast.net>

**Date:** August 6, 2012 3:14:54 PM EDT **To:** "Diana Rigby" < drigby@colonial.net>

Cc: "Stan Durlacher" < stan.durlacher@gmail.com >, < ffondriest@homesite.com >,

<Diane.Sullivan@massschoolbuildings.org>

Subject: Cease and Desist, Notice Reply-To: <a href="mailto:ctasst@googlegroups.com">ctasst@googlegroups.com</a>

August 6, 2012

Diana Rigby, MSBA Eligible Applicant and, Superintendent of Schools Concord Carlisle Regional School District 120 Meriam Road Concord, MA 01742

RE: Cease and Desist, Notice

Dear Superintendent Rigby:

Within the last 24 hours you have been quoted in multiple news sources as stating that we are "opposed" to the High School Building project.

"We understand there's *opposition to the building project*" <a href="http://articles.boston.com/2012-08-05/west/33001720\_1\_district-officials-project-state-reinstates/2">http://articles.boston.com/2012-08-05/west/33001720\_1\_district-officials-project-state-reinstates/2</a>

"Rigby acknowledged on Wednesday night that the district received two letters from citizens who are *opposed to the high school building project*. The first is a July 27 letter addressed to Rigby written by Lissa and Chris McKinney of Hayward Mill Road and signed by 31 other residents."

"CCHS Building Committee hoping to get back on track in Concord" Concord, MA - The Concord Journal

http://www.wickedlocal.com/concord/news/x1519321970/CCHS-

<u>Building-Committee-hoping-to-get-back-on-track-in-Concord-ixzz22mcDCRot</u>

Your statements are materially false and made by you knowing they are false.

At no time past or present, in a letter or at a meeting, have we *ever* stated we were opposed to the HS building project, nor is that implied in my letter supported by many concerned citizens.

It is our right and duty as citizens and taxpayers to question the manner in which public funds are exhausted, particularly where that financial responsibility as been abrogated. As it is reasonably foreseeable that your false statements could endanger our families and businesses, we call upon you to immediately stop circulating such false statements and take immediate steps to retract and correct this publicly, to the press, and on your websites before any harm should come to pass.

While we have been proactive in researching solutions and information so we can move forward in a positive manner, you appear to be instigating hostile public sentiment that may result in community retaliation.

Please take timely action and copy me on same.

Lissa & Chris McKinney

293 Hayward Mill Road

Concord, MA 01742

978-318-7978